
 
Bear Valley Springs Association 

Tuesday, July 13th, 2021 

 
The lily pads at the 7th hole – PC: Sandy Williams 

 

             Association Announcements:  
Pass along the eBuzz to your friends and neighbors in Bear Valley! 

Please contact Anita Bauer, the Association Administrative Assistant, 

at 661-821-5537, ext. 231, or by email at anitab@bvsa.org . 

for the following updates and information: 

• Changes to your eBuzz subscription 

• Request for eBuzz articles/updates/pictures (due by Friday each week) 

• Bear Tracks articles/pictures (due no later than the 8th of each month) 

• Committee agendas and minutes 

• BVSA Website information (www.bvsa.org) 

A special thank you to everyone who shares their pictures for eBuzz and Bear Tracks. 

 

 
BVSA Board of Director Meetings 

BVSA Regular Meeting – 3rd Tuesday at 6:00 PM –   July 20th, 2021 at OTCC  

BVSA Special Meeting- Monday, July 26, 2021 at BVSA Conference Room 

BVSA Committee Meetings  
Equestrian Advisory Committee  Monday, August 2nd     8:30 AM EC  

Golf Advisory Committee  Tuesday, August 3rd   8:30 AM     MR 

Recreational Advisory Committee  Wednesday, August 11th     2:00 PM WC 

Lake Quality Advisory Committee Wednesday, August 11th  8:00 AM OBS 

Food Service Advisory Committee  Thursday, July 22nd    1:00 PM OTCC 

Finance Advisory Committee  Wednesday, July 21st      1:00 PM BVSA 

mailto:anitab@bvsa.org
http://www.bvsa.org/


 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Mulligan Room and The Oaks Specials & Online Ordering for the available 
at bvsa.org 

http://www.bvsa.org/


       
www.bvsa.org 

 

 
bearvalleyspringsassociation 

bvsawhitingcenter 

 
 

 

BVSA Facebook Pages: 

Bear Valley Springs Assoc 

Whiting Center BVSA 

BVS Pool 

Bear Valley Youth Sports 

Bear Valley Springs Grizzlies

http://www.bvsa.org/
https://www.instagram.com/bearvalleyspringsassociation/
https://www.instagram.com/bvsawhitingcenter/
https://www.facebook.com/bearvalley.springsassoc.3
https://www.facebook.com/bvsawhitingcenter/
https://www.facebook.com/bvsapool/
https://www.facebook.com/BearValleyYouthSports/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1903937053161515/


 

 
 



 

 

 



 

B I N G O 

BEAR VALLEY SPRINGS  
VETERAN'S ASSOCIATION 

WELCOMES YOU TO  
SATURDAY AFTERNOON BINGO!! 

August 7, 2021 
Doors Open @ 12:30 p.m. 
BINGO starts at 1:00 p.m. 

1st pack - $15.00 / 2nd pack - $10.00 more 

3+ packs - additional $5.00 each 

ALSO 

$.50 Pull Tabs and 50/50 Drawing 

Each person must have a proof of purchase to play. 
Get ticket at time of purchase. 

ALL GAMES 75% OF SALES 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
All levels of player are encouraged to join us.  Next tournament is scheduled for Sat. July 17th. 

 

For more info on the Oak Tree Tennis Club, check out our Facebook page! 
https://www.facebook.com/oaktreetennisclub/ 

Need more info?  Contact: 

Tennis Pro Rick Lund - rickl@bvsa.org 

     

2021 

BVSA JUNIOR TENNIS SUMMER CAMP 

4 Days of Skills, Drills and Fun! 

June 7             Novice:                    ages 5 to 10 

Focus on fundamental ball skills and movement.                         Coordination 
exercises will be included 

June 14           Intermediate:         ages 8 to 14 

Learn the basics you will need to rally and play for fun 

June 21       High School or Advanced player 

 

https://www.facebook.com/oaktreetennisclub/
mailto:rickl@bvsa.org


Drills and game prep for tournament and high school players 

July 5              Novice:                     ages 5 to 10 

Focus on fundamental ball skills and movement.                                     
Coordination exercises will be included 

July 12            Intermediate:         ages 8 to 14 

  

Click here to check out the Bear Valley Shooters Facebook page 

Due to severe drought conditions, the BVS Gun Range will be closed for fire season, beginning immediately. 

According to the U.S. Drought Monitor, the Tehachapi area and 95% of Kern County are rated at “D4 

exceptional drought”, which is the most severe drought category. Daily temps at the Gun Range are regularly 

reaching 100+ degrees, with low humidity and breezy conditions. Other reasons compound the need to close the 

range, but the main issue is extreme fire danger. The BVS Gun Range will re-open in the fall months when we 

start to see precipitation again, and when the daily temps begin to drop. 

      

 

 

 
Cub and Four Island lakes are now open for recreational use. 

Want sustainable lake water quality? Join the LQAC Lake Quality Advisor Committee - please email bvlqac@gmail.com  
Let us know your tract and lot so we can contact you. 

 
 

 

Whiting Center Hours:  

Call for updated information. 

https://www.facebook.com/bvsshooters/?fref=ts
mailto:bvlqac@gmail.com


The main activity center for the valley, the Whiting Center offers an indoor Jacuzzi, a basketball court, (which 

also doubles as an inline hockey rink), a game room, a fitness center, and different types of exercise classes are 

also available. Our classes are offered to Property Owners and their guests. Fees do still apply. To use the 

Whiting Center the guest fee with the Property Owner are as follows: Ages 9-16 is $2, ages 17 and older is $5 

per day.  

Without a Property Owner and with a temporary amenity pass is $10 per day. Which is good all day just come 

back with your receipt showing you paid already.  

If you have a talent or skill you would like to share with the community, please give us a call. We are always 

looking for additional classes to offer. Please have your amenity card ready when you sign in at the Whiting 

Center. For more information call 821-6641. 

Come and work out at the fitness center! Free to Property Owners, $10 fee for guests. 

Without a Property Owner and with a temporary amenity 

 pass the fee for the Fitness Center is $15 per day.  

Please see Staff for more information. 

 CLICK HERE FOR THE NEW WHITING CENTER FACEBOOK LINK!!! 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/bvsawhitingcenter/


 
 

The Bear Valley Springs Cultural Arts Association supports and promotes awareness and 
public interest in the cultural life of BVS and the greater Tehachapi community. We 
appreciate art and enjoy a variety of great visual and performance art. We are a non-profit 
501 (c) 3 organization and endeavor to provide activities and events that feed the artistic 
soul of our community.  

The Board of Trustees meets the first Thursday of each month at 2:00 PM in the OTCC 
Card Room.  Everyone is welcome!  For more information about our activities and 
philanthropy please see our website at bvscaa.org or call our president, Jeanette Roye at 
661-972-2344.   

Join us for our upcoming July Event!  

CONCERT AT THE PARK 

  Sunday July 25th 3-5pm, 
  The Blonde Mustard Band at Cub Lake, 

Everyone is Welcome,  
Bring a chair, snacks and a drink! 

 
 

The CAA is a non-profit organization that provides visual and performing arts programs to enhance our way of life. 
The Board meets the first Thursday of each month at 3:00 PM in the OTCC Card Room. 

Everyone is welcome. Annual membership is $20 for individuals and $35 for a family. 
Members receive the monthly newsletter and attend selected events free or at reduced cost. 

For information contact President Jeanette Roye 661-972-2344 or by email at  jeanetteroye@yahoo.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet the 2nd Thursday of every month at the Equestrian Center 

Lounge at 6:00 PM. 



For more information contact Debbie Mayer 802-343-5483 

dciancamayer@comcast.net 

 

 

 
 
 

mailto:dciancamayer@comcast.net


  
. 

  
We meet on the third Monday of each month at the Equestrian Center Lounge beginning at 7:00 

PM. We are neighbors, family and friends. We share a common interest with all the residents in 
our desire to see an active, prosperous community. We strive to promote good fellowship among 
the people of Bear Valley Springs and promote a natural blend of equestrians with all the 

residents of the community. We promote equestrian related activities and facilities and support 
the acquisition and preservation of riding and hiking trails in Bear Valley Springs. We strive to 

promote the interests of all riding disciplines. We encourage safety, good horsemanship and 
sportsmanship. We invite you to participate in the protection, promotion and preservation of the 
riding and hiking trails that help to define our community. Everyone is welcome and horse-

ownership is not necessary. Your first year of membership is FREE! 
To access the Horseman’s website go to bvsha.com or contact our President, Susan Mustaffa at 
661-538-0995 or smustaffa@outlook.com. We are also on Facebook: Bear Valley Springs 

Horsemen's Association 
 

BEAR VALLEY BUCKAROOS 

mailto:smustaffa@outlook.com


 

The Bear Valley Buckaroos are back in the saddle for 2021! 

 

Our cattle arrived on May 17th and sorting practice began on May 22nd. Practice sessions with our cattle will be held at 

5:00 pm on Wednesdays & Saturdays through October. Practice will not be held on the Saturday prior to a competitive 

team sorting. Practice is fun and non-competitive. Riders of any level, beginner to advanced, are welcome to practice 

at their own speed. There is a $20 fee per rider for each practice session. 

 

Our first team sorting “round robin” competition will be held on Sunday, June 13th. The competitions will continue on 

the 2nd Sunday of each month through October. There will be cash pay outs to the top 3 riders in each group of 10, 

with both morning & afternoon sessions. 

 

Our first playday was held on Saturday, May 8th, with a great turnout. Playdays are fun & challenging for riders of all 

ages and will be held on the 2nd Saturday of the month through October. 

 

Playday practice sessions will be held in the main arena on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month, until October, at 

5:00 pm in the main arena. The practice sessions will be led by Erika Underwood and will have a $5 fee per rider, 

which goes toward playday awards. Please contact Erika at (805) 705-1186 for info. 

 

All events and practice sessions do require an annual $40 Buckaroo family membership fee. Membership applications 

and current information are available on our “Bear Valley Buckaroos” Facebook page. Applications will also be 

available at all events. Applications and payment can be deposited into our mailbox at the Equestrian Center or 

brought to an event. 

 

Please feel free to contact any Board member for further information.  

 

2021 BV Buckaroos Board 

 

President Jeff Kermode (661) 343-7503 

1st VP George McMackin (661) 400-1333 ▪ 2nd VP Erica Underwood (805) 705-1123 

Treasurer Cheryl Akerly (661) 609-6113 ▪ Secretary Debi Kermode (949) 291-0551 

 

 

 

   

          

     

 



BVS Pony Club is part of the United States Pony Club, an organization which promotes the 

development of the young English or Western rider (ages 8-25). The Housemaster’s branch focuses 

on enhancing adults’ current knowledge and skills.  

Contact Debbie Swarens at 661-821-0968 or Gary Yettner at 818 415-1222 

 
      

Call the Oak Tree Golf Course at (661) 821-5144 

  
 

For information call President Jim McCormick  (661) 821-1508 

The Oak Tree Men's Golf Club holds their meetings on the second Tuesday of the month at 9:00 AM  

in the Garden Room of the Oak Tree Country Club. 

 



 

       

 

July Meeting: How to Understand the Tehachapi 
Mountains Better Than You Ever Have Before 

 

July 16th 

1pm 

Equestrian Center Lounge 

 

Our upcoming meeting is Friday, the 16th of July, at 1pm. If the weather 
permits, we'll sit outside (no need to bring your own chairs); if it's too hot, 
we'll set up inside with AC. Jon Hammond will be joining us and will be 
talking on "How to Understand the Tehachapi Mountains Better Than 
You Ever Have Before." There will be snacks and beverages available. 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
There will also be beautiful raffle baskets to win, so bring a few extra 
dollars. Funds from the raffle this month will go to helping fund the 
butterfly garden project at the Whiting Center. Inquire for details.  

Contact Clare Scotti for details: (661)238-3020 clare@clarescottirealtor.com 

 

mailto:clare@clarescottirealtor.com


Enjoy walking, cycling on the 1 1/4 mile trail surrounded by nature.   
The entrance is at Beaubien Field with parking available.  We are thankful to have this wonderful amenity. 

Please pick up after your pets while using the trails. 
 

 
The objective of this organization is to provide an opportunity for good fellowship while encouraging the residents of Bear Valley 

Springs to become interested in the preservation and promotion of this community's historical past. Primary concern shall be the 

preservation of the old Bear Valley School House and its service as a mini-museum.  Inside are photographs and displays associated with 

the early settlers.   

For information call Judy Reynolds (821-7035) 

 



 

 

If you have any questions, please call the Association Office at 821-5537 ext.222. 
 



 
 

Our Chili Cook Off competition combined with a “Circle the Wagons” at the Beaubien Field parking lot on June 12th 

was a great success, with the chilies, potluck and barbequed burgers and hot dogs satisfying all tastes.  We had about 

55 people attending and eleven chilies entered in the competition.  The overall winner was Sharon & Joe Cole’s chili 

with Sara Handley and Art Alvarado taking second and third places. 

 

Looking forward to the July 4th festivities, we are running our Hot Dog Stand over the weekend and will be selling hot 

dogs (with all the trimmings) and cold drinks to refresh those enjoying the festivities around Cub Lake.  We look 

forward to seeing friends old and new at the stand and our thanks go to the members who have volunteered to help 

with running it. 

 

Sportsman’s Club Membership is open to all BVS residents.  We organize events throughout the year.  These range 

from purely the purely social to recreational, educational and competitive.  We are currently planning a full program 

of events for 2021 in the expectation that the Covid restrictions are now being relaxed.   You can find out more about 

us on our Facebook page – just search for Bear Valley Sportsman’s Club.   If you are interested in joining or just want 

to know more email Will Handley, the Club’s Membership Secretary   will.handley@live.com  

 
 “The BVS Sportsman’s Club: We’re not just friends, we’re family!” 

 

 

 

Membership is open to all BVS veterans who served honorably in any branch of service.  Your 

DD214 is all that is required. Contact any of the officers below for further information. 
 

Commander Martin Hernandez 

(805) 390 -2077  pcnova54@gmail.com  

Vice-Commander Bill Kritlow 

         (949) 394-4525 billkritlow@gmail.com  

Chaplain James Carmichael 

661-821 0493       jpcarmichael90717@yahoo.com 

 

 

Anyone that can’t catch, pitch, throw, or bat will fit right in.  This is not competitive in any way.  You 

or your spouse has to be 50 years old or older and want to have fun, meet new people, and get some 

exercise at the same time.  Come on out.  Everyone is welcome.  MEET US AT THE BALL PARK 

mailto:will.handley@live.com
mailto:pcnova54@gmail.com
mailto:billkritlow@gmail.com
mailto:jpcarmichael90717@yahoo.com


AND HAVE SOME FUN!  3:00 PM on Tuesday and Thursday.  For information call Lisa Burt (661) 

821-0850 or email @The_burt_family@yahoo.com 
 

Flying or Driving Hours: Daily 8:00 AM-Dusk 
BVS RC Model Club is a club here in Bear Valley and flies at the Ron Samuels Model Field located next to Jack's Hole 

which is west of the CSD trash area. We would like to invite anyone interested in RC Model Aviation or Model Cars 

to come join us in activities at our field and to our monthly meetings.  Club meetings are held the first Sunday of 

each month at the Whiting Center at 3:00 p.m.  

 While we encourage everyone to join the BVSA RC Model Club it is not necessary in order to fly or drive at the 

field. 

 For more information contact Dan Mason 661-203-8398. 
 

CUB SCOUT TROOP 135 
Cub Scouting is a home and neighborhood centered program designed to support family 

life for boys in first through fifth grades.  Each Cub Scout learns to respect his home, 

country, God and others.  Scouting does this through service projects, group activities, 

sports, crafts, games, and outdoor activities.  Please join us for an exciting and fun filled year of 

scouting.   

For additional information please contact Cubmaster Jon Read at 909-268-3297. 
 

Calling All Boys Age 11 to 18!!!! 
Come see all the adventures that the Boy Scouts have to offer.  Tehachapi Boy Scout Troop 135 (2008 Super Troop for the 

Southern Sierra Council) meets on Monday nights at 7 p.m. at the Bear Valley Springs Church.  You can obtain further 

information by calling the Scoutmaster, Kirk Newman @ 821-7011. Don't miss out on all the excitement this Troop has to offer. 

 

 
The BVS Emergency Radio Team members (amateur radio emergency communications net) meet on  

the last Saturday of every month at the Mulligan Room for breakfast (08:00) for discussions affecting 

Bear Valley and nearby community ham operators who are involved with this 

volunteer communications service. 

 

Mondays at 9AM.   
ACBL sanctioned duplicate bridge games in a friendly environment. 

Contacts: Tom Papac at 821-1334, 

mailto:The_burt_family@yahoo.com


 

            Alcoholics Anonymous Meetings are held at Bear Valley Community Church, Rm. B 

            Monday, 5:30pm (Literature) - Tuesday, 5:30pm (Men's Stag) - Thursday, 5:30pm (Participation) 

For More Information, please call: 661-202-8553. 

The Snake Guys 

The Snake Guys have a Facebook page. 
https://www.facebook.com/Bear-Valley-Springs-Snake-Guys-633987083437216/ 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Bear-Valley-Springs-Snake-Guys-633987083437216/

